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NORTH  HAMPSHIRE   AUSTIN   ENTHUSIASTS  GROUP 
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Monthly Newsletter and Events Update 
 

Editor   Mo Breakspear             01189733568  
( maureenbreakspear@yahoo.co.uk )  

Please let me have any art icles for the April newsletter by the 22 nd  of March  
 

www.nhaeg.org.uk                                        APRIL 2012 

 
Club nights at The New Inn, Heckfield, 8pm, 2nd Monday in every month  

 
              

Moôs Mutterings 
 

Our March Club Night was very enjoyable with lots of items displayed for us to name, if we could!  Well 
done Phil and Jan for organising a good evening. Don and I almost won the monthly quiz, or perhaps we 
came last.  I canôt be sure as not many club members send in their quiz papers.  Many folks say, oh yes, 
they did answer the questions but did not bother to send in the answers.  Well, you have to be in it to win it, 
as they say!  Come on, letôs have a few more entries, itôs a bit of fun! Good luck to Karen and Dave Witton 
and Jane Hanslip and Peter Barlow on their forthcoming long trip from Lands End to John OôGroats.  Have 
a safe journey. 
 
Many thanks to all who have sent input to me for the newsletter this month.   Mo 

 

 
Don B. and Teddy     Brian A. 
 

 

Colin and Ben. 

 

All at 

Brooklands 

Morris/Austin 

Day 

mailto:maureenbreakspear@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.nhaeg.org.uk/
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Secretaryõs Scribblings 
 

Quiz News  
 
Julieôs February Quiz (óName that Coloured Tuneô) generated four entries with two of 

them offering all -correct answers, so óWell doneô to Andy and Do (Ranson) and 
Malcolm and Sandra (Ryley). Didnôt realise you were so well -acquainted with the 

world of pop music!  
 

No entries for the March Quiz (óFirst Namesô) have been received to date but you still 
have until April 13 th  to get them in -  a week more than usual, in fact, due to the 

postponed Club Night being on the 16 th . 
 

This monthôs puzzler is based on names of Manufacturers, Retailers and Products  
found here in the UK. Latest entry date for this one will be May 11 th .  

 

March Club Night  
 
A big thanks must go to Phil and Jan (Dunford) for devising and orchestrati ng the 
Club Night in March ï óName the mysterious objectô. This resulted in a most 

entertaining evening involving teams attempting the identification (where possible) of 
almost 30 objects/tools, etc., brought in by members, the purpose of, or use for was, 

in some cases, uncertain. Creative answers suggested included, for example, 
something described as fossilised dinosaur ópooô, which, in fact, was actually a lump 

of Ayers Rock.  

In some instances, even the combined brainpower of such talented individuals as  
those present failed to identify, conclusively or convincingly, what a tool might be.  

 
It all turned out to be an absorbingly unique evening arousing considerable 

merriment and amusement.  
Thank, once again, Phil and Jan, for ómastermindingô everything.  

 

Heritage Open Day  
 
Weôre still awaiting the official listing for those properties which will be involved in 

this yearôs HOD. This is expected to be published some time in June and, once 
received, a proposal will be made which one to choose for this outing  which will be in 

early September.  

 

 
Hook Village Fete  
Those whoôve had any dealings regarding our annual Nightjar Rally may be aware 

that the person who, over the years, has been a source of considerable help and 
support, so far as the venue, Elizabeth Ha ll, in concerned, is someone called Kate 

Blackman. Formerly she was the person handling all bookings for the old, now 
demolished hall and, ever since the opening of the new one, when a formal 

ómanagement organisationô was installed for the hall, has remained very much in the 
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background readily assisting us whenever necessary. This, of course, has been very 
much appreciated.  

Kate has recently contacted us asking whether we would be willing to participate in 
the Hook Village Fete, scheduled for May 7 th  (Bank  Holiday Monday), by displaying a 

number of our vehicles at Elizabeth Hall. The fete is timed for 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. only, 
so it is hoped that as many of us who can make it will try to do so. It would be nice to 

be able to satisfy this request, for all the help she has given us over the years.  
Who wants to drive far on a Bank Holiday Monday anyway!?  

 
So, if you feel inclined to spend a couple of hours or so at the fete perhaps you would 

give me a call, or email me, to let me know.  No obligation, of course,  but a 
reasonable sprinkling of historics (cars, not, of course, people!) would be greatly 

appreciated on the day.  

 

Tooling and Equipment 
It may be a bit of a surprise to some but there is a stock of tooling available for 
members to borrow if they find th emselves needing that special bit of equipment to 

effectively carry out a particular job on their historic beast.  
I recently wanted to change a slightly worn kingpin on my A10 óColwynô and found 

myself needing the right piece of kit to (a) withdraw the ol d kingpin and (b) the two 
bushes, as well as replacing both with the new ones. Several methods are put 

forward in the ATDC Technical Reprints Volume One publication but the one which 
seemed the most likely to be effective involved the use of a die, (in thi s case a 20mm 

version) which, when welded to a length of threaded rod, can be used like a stud 
extractor for the bottom bush which is in a blind hole. Thanks to Andy (Seager) and 

his excellent workshop skills a suitable tool was fabricated which worked per fectly.  

This, together with another similar tool for A12ôs and some other bits and pieces, is 
now boxed up and available for any member to borrow should the need arise.  

A list of other tooling, including Club owned items and ones owned personally by Don 
(Breakspear), which is available for loan appears below. Please use the contact 

details given, in the first instance.  
 

TOOLS FOR LOAN  
 

Tools for loan owned by NHAEG   (call 0118  973 3568 or 01344 775012) 
 

Industrial heavy duty sewing machine 

 

Portable hydraulic engine hoist 

 

Engine stand 

 

Tools for loan owned by Don Breakspear   (call 0118 973 3568) 
 

Clutch aligning tool 

 

Car ramps 

 

Axle stands 

 

Trolley jack 
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Small compressor 

 

Kingpin extractor 

 

Large box spanner for wheel bearing retaining nut 

 

18 mill. compression tester 

 

Half inch drive torque wrench 

 

Hub puller 

 

Valve lifter 

 

Electric soldering iron 

 

Nutcracker 

 

Tool for spreading leaf springs to insert grease 

 

Tools for loan, held by Andy Seager  (call 07990 546677) 
 

Kingpin and bush removal/insertion tooling for A10ôs (pre 1935) and A12ôs 

 

************************************************************************  

 

Finally, it was good to see Dave (Holland) at the March Club Night, 

following his scare a few weeks previously. He was looking his usual, smili ng 

self and appeared to be in great form. Keep up the good work, Dave, but do 

take it a bit easy!  

 

Thatõs all for now. See you at the ôSpring Airingõ. Donõt forget, thereõs a 

Ã25.00 cash prize for the free draw for anyone turning up in a ôproperõ car.    

       Trevor   

 

P.S. Glad to report that Jean is getting about much better now. Still wearing 

the ôbig, black bootõ for much of the time but her mobility is improving on a 

daily basis resulting in slightly  decreased pressure on my questionable 

domestic skil ls.   

  

Ben, the barman at the óNew Innô, has made an enquiry, passed on to me by Peter (Barlow), 
whether anyone in our Club would be willing to perform a ótaxiô service for his Aunt and Uncle by 
transporting them in a óreal carô from their place of residence in Waterlooville to a hotel venue near 
Liss.; the occasion, evidently, being a surprise 50th Birthday party for his Aunt. The date is 
Saturday 28th April. 
It would only be a one-way journey; return is not required. 
 
If there is any member who would be willing to carry out this task, for which Ben would be more 
than happy to make any necessary reimbursement of costs,  
perhaps they would care to contact Ben directly on 07891 832204 to discuss details further. 
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Many thanks!        Trevor  

 

COLINS COMMENTS  
 

The Morris/Austin Day  at Brooklands on the 11
th
 March, which I recommended in the last newsletter, 

turned out to be a great day. The weather could not have been better; there were a great variety of cars to 

look at with Pre-War Austin far outnumbering Morris, quite a few of them being NHAEG members cars. 

There were Test Hill runs, which grandson Ben and I participated in along with Don B in his Chummy and 

Brian A in his Top Hat. After that there was a grand cavalcade of cars around the Mercedes Benz World site 

and out to the road. By the time it came to leave the sun was really warm and we enjoyed a lovely drive 

home.  

In the last two editions of the newsletter I put details of the Bearwood Invitational Car and Bike 

Show, on Saturday the 19
th
 May, asking for names of anyone interested in going, so far I have only four 

names. It is free to enter but entry is by invitation only so if you think you might like to go please email 

me now, as I need to advise the organisers how many invitations we require. This is therefore your last 

chance to apply. It was a good day last year with about 12 cars from the NHAEG attending. 

I have had a very good response for the visit to Nuffield Place with 44 applying to go. I will send full 

details and a route to everyone on the list nearer the date, but briefly I am intending to start the run from 

Henry Street Garden Centre in Arborfield to arrive at Nuffield Place about 11.00am to11.30am. We will 

then do the tour of the house in groups of 10 or 12 at 15 minute intervals starting at 12.00 hours with each 

group going for lunch after. This will then leave the afternoon free to look around the grounds.  

In the March issue of the newsletter on page 8, I mentioned the Austin Ten Drivers Club National 

Rally, which this year is in Basingstoke from 13
th
 to 15

th
 July to which all members of the NHAEG are 

invited. I put in a plea for volunteers to help marshal the Driving Tests on the 15th, which we the NHAEG 

are organising, so far I have only received offers of help from Don B. Trevor E. John H. and Andy and Do 

R. and of course myself. I do need a few more volunteers and I am sure there are other members who would 

be prepared to help, remember you do not need to be an ATDC member.  The tests are the same as we have 

at the club picnic each year so it is not a difficult task to marshal. Please email or phone me if you can 

help. cgreig104@btinternet.com or 01252 879173. 

The next event coming up is Drive it Day on the 22
nd

 April which this year is being organised by Don 

and Maureen, a busy year for them as they are organising the holiday as well. The idea of Drive it Day is 

for as many people as possible to use their historic cars on this day, so please give Don and Maureen your 

support and join them on their Run.  

As many of you probably know Dave and Karen along with Peter and Jane are taking part in the John 

OôGroats to Lands End Run in their Austin 7ôs over the Easter weekend. By my reckoning including 

the drive up to John OôGroats and the drive home from Lands End they will have travelled almost 2000 

miles, quite a mileage. I wish them all the very best as I am sure do all members and hope they have a 

trouble free run. I am sure they will have some tales to tell on their return.  

Thatôs it for now. Donôt forget that the April club night, which is on the 16
th

 a week later than usual, is 

the Spring Airing  when we hope everyone will come in their proper cars. Remember there is a free draw 

for everyone coming in a pre 1973 car with a cash prize of £25.  

Safe and happy Motoring 

mailto:cgreig104@btinternet.com
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Colin 

 

 
 

Donôs Doodlings 
 
 

At long last the sun is shining and what a lovely day we had at Brooklands Austin/ 
Morris Day.  It was good to see a few of our club members also enjoying the day and  

to meet up with several old friends I  had not seen for a number of years.  
 

After a relaxing lunch in the sunshine, Colin G. asked if I would be taking Chummy up 
the test hill?  When I said yes I would be, he informed me we had to go to a health 

and safety meeting, to make sure I knew how to d rive up a hill in Chummy.  Good old 
óAlf, he gets everywhere!   

 
The good news is that all our members who took part scaled the 1 in 3 with no 

problem.  The rest of our members were cheering us on like mad and taking 

photographs, which you will see elsewhe re in the newsletter.  The cavalcade was 
quite something with around one hundred cars in convoy travelling out of Brooklands 

passing Mercedes World and then briefly, onto the main road.  Unfortunately, I alone 
threw the whole thing into confusion. but I wo uld rather not go into this in great 

detail at this moment.  I can really recommend the Austin/Morris Day at Brooklands 
and hope that more of us can attend next year.  

 
At this moment in time, we have seven cars definitely booked for our Drive it Day 

Run to  The Jack Russell Inn in Faccombe.  We plan to start at the Henry Street 
Garden Street, Arborfield and hope to arrive at The Jack Russell Inn around 12.30 

pm. The landlord and landlady would like us to park in front of the inn for a photo 
shoot before lunc h.    As Drive It Day is only one day away from St. Georgeôs Day, 

you may wish, as we do, to decorate yourselves and your cars in red and white.  
 

If you would like to join us and your name is not on the list, please give me a call 

(01189733568).  
 

Maureen a nd I are slowly getting things confirmed regarding the club main holiday to 
Royal Lymington Spa and we will be spending three days there in mid -April arranging 

things to do e.g. bungy jumping, white -water rafting etc.  (Not really!).  
 

We still have one pla ce available and if you would like to join us please let me know.  
This opportunity will end on the 9 th  July.  

 
 

 
Don  
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Wokingham Classic Car Show 

 

8
th

 July 2010 
 

It has been brought to my notice by Peter B that there is going to be a Classic Car Show in 
Wokingham at Easthampstead Park organised by Greenwoods Classic Shows on the 8th July. 
 
As it is fairly close to many of our members I got in touch with the organisers to see if they would 
allow us to park as a club, which many shows do not, however they said they would be very happy 
for us to do so. 
 
I would therefore like to know how many members might be interested in attending this show as a 
club. if so, could you please send me an email cgreig104@btinternet.com to let me know. At this 
stage there is no need to commit, I just want to know if there are enough members interested to 
make it worthwhile arranging.  
 
If there is enough interest I will be happy to organise everything. 
 

Colin 
 

 

QUERIES OF THE MONTH  
 

Some more ñQueries of the Monthò, these originally appeared in ñThe Austin Magazine & Advocateò 

during the 1930s and 1940s.  

This monthôs selection consists of No 456 Universal Joints, Austin Sixteen and No 1218 Wheel Removal, 

Austin Seven 

 

No 456 appeared in December 1932 and No 1218 appeared in April 1945. 

 

No 456 ï Universal Joints ï Austin Sixteen 

 

Q.  With regard to your recommendations concerning universal joints of the Hardy-Spicer type, I notice 

that lubrication is only required every six months. I am wondering whether there is any risk of causing 

trouble by over-lubricating. 

 

mailto:cgreig104@btinternet.com
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I have previously owned an Austin Seven and have found that on this model too much grease tends to 

displace the joint cover. 

 

A.  You need not concern yourself about the adverse effects arising from over-greasing the Hardy-Spicer 

universals. Apart from the fact that the covers are of metal, and will resist any tendency for the grease to 

escape, provision is made in the design for a special outlet for excess of lubricant. If you follow the 

handbook instructions to lubricate once every six months with Mobil ñCò or Jaba Oil ñCò you cannot go 

wrong. 

 

No 1218 ï Wheel Removal ï Austin Seven 

 

Q.  I have recently endeavoured to remove the wheels of my Seven, with a view of changing them round to 

equalize tyre wear. But one of them refuses to come away from the brake-drum. I have tried prising from the 

rear, but without success. Can you suggest a method of removal? 

 

A.  It seems that rust has developed between the hub shell of the wheel and the hub or brake-drum. Prising 

or tapping from the rear should be undertaken with care or otherwise the brake shield may be damaged or 

distorted. We suggest you apply paraffin round the wheel studs and the locating bosses or dowels on the 

drum which fit the hole in the hub shell adjacent to the studs. Also apply paraffin carefully round the back 

of the hub shell to penetrate between it and the outside of the brake-drum. By doing this and allowing the 

paraffin time to soak in between the surfaces in contact ï several hours at least, or even a day or so ï you 

should find that the rusting will have been counteracted, and the wheel will come clear without undue 

persuasion being necessary. 
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The moral of all this, of course, that when fitting the wheel, it should be wiped round inside the hub shell 

with an oily or greasy rag, and the same treatment should be given to the external surfaces of the brake-

drum, to discourage rusting while the two units are held together by the wheel nuts. 

 

The ñQueries of the Monthò are reproduced with the kind permission of the Austin Ten Drivers Club 

(ATDC 

 

 

 

So More Old Advertisements 

 

These advertisements for batteries are from 1957, so dust off the time machine and go and get a few 

bargains. 
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Andy Ranson 

 




